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NEWS RELEASE 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
September 29, 2016 

 

INMATE RELEASED EARLY FROM PRISON 
ARRESTED AGAIN 

 
The Fresno County District Attorney’s Office has filed felony charges against Jorge Arthuro 
Olivera for an incident Tuesday night in Southeast Fresno.  Mr. Olivera was out of custody due to 
an early release from prison under the so-called “Non Violent Second Strike Release Program.” 
The date of the decision by a Deputy Commissioner of the Board of Parole Hearings was March 
4, 2016, which stated that Mr. Olivera “does not pose an unreasonable risk of violence to the 
community….” 
 
The felony complaint charges Mr. Olivera with one count of Criminal Threats [Penal Code section 
422, a serious felony by law], two felony counts of Resisting an Executive [Peace] Officer and 
misdemeanor Brandishing a Deadly Weapon.  It is also alleged that Mr. Olivera was previously 
convicted of a “Strike” offense for Assault on a Peace Officer and was sentenced to prison in 2005 
for that serious felony conviction.  Mr. Olivera was also sent to prison in 2013 for Resisting an 
Executive [Peace] Officer, as well as Driving Under the Influence Causing Injury, felonies for 
which he received early release. 
 
Mr. Olivera is currently in custody at the Fresno County Jail. He is scheduled for arraignment in 
Department 31 of the Fresno County Superior Court on Friday, September 30, 2016 at 8:30 a.m.  
 
The Media may email FCDAMedia@co.fresno.ca.us or contact Administrative Assistant Lorrie 
Mullins at (559) 600-4467 with questions. 
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